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 God of the Ages. It is a congregational hymn very often sung on the Sunday closest to July 4 or Memorial Day or 

Veterans Day. It is also one of my favorites. I like it for a couple of reasons. First, because it simply is a good 

hymn that ascribes praise to our God who is ñof the agesò and ñwhose almighty hand leads forth in beauty all the 

starry band.ò This speaks to an almighty, creative God who brought the universe ï and humankind ï into being. 

The hymn also speaks of a divine love that has ñled us in the pastò and where ñin this free land with thee our lot is 

cast.ò This speaks of a providential God who has richly blessed the nation in which we live. Stanza three reads in 

part, ñbe thy strong arm our ever sure defenseò which reminds us that, ultimately, our reliance on God is what 

matters most. A second reason I enjoy this hymn is because it is a healthy balance between the worship of God 

and proper patriotism. I am most thankful, grateful and proud to live in America. I am thankful for a people who ï 

some two centuries ago ï understood liberty and took the necessary measures and sacrifices to ensure a land of 

the free. There is absolutely no question in my mind of the amazing grace God has bestowed on this country. 

God has blessed America and I pray God continues to do so. The words we so often hear and say are an entirely 

appropriate prayer: ñGod bless America.ò At the same time ï in stanza four ï we are reminded to make sure the 

blessings go both ways: ñRefresh thy people on their toilsome way é fill all our lives with love and grace divine, 

and glory, laud and praise be ever thine.ò In other words, let ñAmerica bless Godò not only in praise, but in how 

we act and behave as a people.   

 

In Christ, 

Malcolm McQueen  

The youth chorale ñYouthCUEò is returning to sing at  

The Church at Horseshoe Bay Tuesday, July 17, 2018. This choir performed here last year on their summer 
tour of Texas. These are some the most talented young singers from across Texas and surrounding states. 
They are directed by Randy Edwards and accompanied on organ/piano by Daniel Zamora. This will be an 
11:00 am concert and it is FREE. Mark this date on your calendar, Tuesday, July 17.  

 

Wǳƭȅ нлму 



 

Books & 

 Scones 

Books and Scones will be meeting 
on the last Tuesday, July 31 at 
2:30 in the church library. Our 
discussion this month is on the 
book, The Esther Anointing, by 
Michelle McClain-Walters. The 
books are available in the library 
office for $8.00.  Hope to see  you 
at the book discussion. 

ñWorship + 2ò Volunteer Opportunity 
 
 
Following in the footsteps of the overwhelming success of Lakeshores 
Church of Marble Falls Back to School BLAST, Llano ISD is holding 
their first ever event this year to benefit the children of the Kingsland 
area.  On July 28th at Packsaddle Elementary the doors will open at 
7:00 a.m. 
 
Starting off with 500 Backpacks full of school supplies for the first 500 
students to come, and offerings of free Health screenings, Care-A-
Van Appointments, Vision Screenings, Shoes, Socks and a WHOLE 
LOT MORE!  
 
Volunteer Opportunities: 
 Monday, July 23:  Unload School Supplies 
 Tuesday, July 24:  Unpack School Supplies 
 Wednesday, July 25:  Pack Backpacks 
 Thursday, July 26:  Pack/Collate Shoes 
 Saturday:  July 28:  Registration Begins:  7:00 a.m. 
 
Packsaddle Elementary Gym, 150 Pioneer Ln, Kingsland 
Sign up at:  www.signup.com/go/ijePFnt 
 
Worship + 2 coordinator:  Junell Van Horn:  junellvh@att.net 

ñWorship + 2ò Volunteer Opportunity 
 
Lake Shores Church in Marble Falls will once again organize the ñBack to 
School Blastò.  This event started in 2008 and is one of The Church at Horse-
shoe Bayôs Philanthropic Partners. 
Lake Shores began filling a need in the MFISD elementary schools by distributing school supplies.  This small 
beginning has evolved into a fabulous event.  Here is a few of the things that happened in 2017: 
300+ volunteers helped in this endeavor 
3500 people came through the door on Saturday 
1300 Backpacks were given out ð this means 1300 Bibles (First Baptist donates) are now in those hands 
1200 new shoes, 50 new booster seats, 39 haircuts plus hotdogs, chips, fruit, popsicles, water (all donated by 
area churches) 
 
Volunteer Opportunities Include:             Monday, July 30 
                                                         School Supplies Arrive 
                                                     Tuesday, July 31 
                                                         Stage School Supplies 
                                                     Wed./Thur. August 1 & 2 
                                                         Stuff backpacks 
                                                     Saturday, August 4 
                                                         Back to School Blast 
                                                         9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 
  
All events take place at Marble Falls Middle School Gym 
How can you help?   Sign up on the Volunteer web site: http://b2sb.info/get-involved/  

 or e-mail Ronda Rodman, ñWorship + 2ò coordinator: Junell Van Horn:  junellvh@att.net 
 
A $25.00 check buys a back pack and the supplies in it. Mail to church or drop in offering plate 
Mark ñLake Shores Back to School BLASTò or bring a new pair of shoes, or socks suitable for an elementary stu-
dent, to the church.  A bin will be available in the office during the week, and in the Fellowship Hall on Sunday 
mornings. 

http://www.signup.com/go/ijePFnt
mailto:junellvh@att.net
http://b2sb.info/get-involved/


My family and I want to thank every-

one for the cards, food and support. It 
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kind.  

Barbara Berg 

Mid-week  
Academy Topics 
Would you be interested in a mid-week academy that 

might include any of the following topics? Let us know! 

Contact Linda Wilson, wilsonlinda1066@gmail.com 

Aging in Place tips 

Adult Education 

Book Reviews 

Contemplative Prayer 

Creative Writing 

Defensive Driving for Seniors 

Dream Therapy 

Death, Dying, the Afterlife 

Embracing Diversity (other cultures, religions, food) 

Financial Fitness 

Improving Your Memory 

Long Term Care Availability in the Hill Country 

Meditation 

Spiritual Concepts: God, Jesus, Holy Spirit, Bible, Sal-

vation, Creation, Church, People, Family Community, 

World 

Speakers with stories of surviving cancer 

 
 
 
 
The writer Richard Rohr discusses the 
two halves of life in his book   Falling 
Upward. In the first half of life we fill 
the container, that is, we build families, 
careers, achieve success, and focus 
on the material. In the first half of life, 
people climb the ladder of success.  

In the second half of life, thought, people often recog-
nize that the ladder of success has its limits. Some people    
began to ask of life, ñIs that all there is?ò Rohr suggests that in 
the second half of life we look in the container and examine the 
contents. In other words, people in the second half of life     
began to think deeply about life and death, suffering and pain, 
and spiritual issues such as mortality and eternity. Rohr hints at 
the move toward mystery, toward finding meaning in suffering, 
and toward what it means to live for Godôs glory. In the deep 
mystery, faith, and search for meaning in the second half of 
life, Rohr indicates we ñedge forward,ò ever so slightly, ever so 
slowly, ever so gingerly. Then he speaks a clear word, ñGrace 
must and will edge you forward.ò 
 Today I am reminded of the wonders of Godôs grace in 
my own life: Godôs call, Godôs provision in big and small ways, 
and Godôs unique work in my own life to open doors for        
education, churches I have been privileged to pastor, people 
whom Iôve met and ministered to and those who have          
ministered to me, and the word of his grace that came just in 
the nick of time. Grace has fallen joyously into my life as Godôs 
mercy received as a gift and Godôs grace as a daily source of 
help (ACTS 20:32; HEBREWS 4:16). 
 Paul, in the second half of his life, encouraged a young 
Timothy in the first half of his life with wisdom: 1. Connect 
grace to Godôs mercy and peace every day (I Tim. 1:1); 2.   
Recognize with gratitude that Godôs grace has been poured out 
abundantly to you (I Tim. 1:14). Such gratitude strengthens 
your faith and reinforces God�¶s love. 3. Godôs grace affirms our 
faith by Godôs real presence, that is, the Holy Spirit at work to 
encourage, strengthen, and comfort the human heart in life and 
death, in suffering and pain, and in spiritual struggle and a life 
edging forward, ultimately, toward eternity. When God affirms 
his grace in you, this allows you to extend grace to others. Oh, 
the joy of such grace embraced, extended, and shared with 
others. 

The elder Paul summarized his grace message to the 
young Timothy, ñBe strong in the grace that is in Christ        
Jesusò (II Tim. 2:1). Godôs grace applied in our lives supplies 
us with faithful endurance like a soldier, spiritual discipline like 
a well-trained athlete, and patience like a hard-working farmer.  

Here in the second half of life, I am asking God to 
guide me as he edges me forward. I am not sure all that this 
means, except it leads me to embrace Christ each new day, to 
extend grace to others, and to live wondrously in the joy that 
Godôs grace supplies. If Richard Rohr is right, that ñGrace must 
and will edge you forward,ò what I hope to do in my life is join 
God in his work and word of grace, to care for people by Godôs 
grace, and to spread the grace of Godôs joy like a farmer plant-
ing seeds in the field. I guess, all told, spreading the seeds of 
his grace is about as close as this city boy will ever be to     
becoming a farmer.  

 
The joy of His grace, 
Pastor John 

Robe-less Pastors  
 

Starting Sunday, July 8 through Sunday, Septem-
ber 2, the pastors will be robe-less (no, not clothes-
less ) during worship on Sunday mornings. This is a 
pattern starting four summers ago and is designed, 
in part, to help summer guests ï especially from out
-of-town or staying at the resort - feel more comfort-
able with us in worship. Who knows é they might 
return to The Church at Horseshoe Bay each time 
they are in town é or move to Horseshoe Bay and 
join our church!  


